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President: David Bast
Vice-President: Joe Esmond
Treasurer: Robert Mayen
Recording Secretary: Peg Brockman
The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 12, 2019 and is scheduled to start at 12:45 PM in St. Bernadette’s Church Hall.
Lunch: Potluck style. All members attending are asked to please bring a main dish, salad or dessert of their choice. If members do not bring something the food can run out before everyone is served. If your dish contains nuts or shellfish (shrimp, lobster, etc.) please put a label noting that on the dish.
If possible, place an emphasis on the main dishes. This will ensure that all attendees will have an equal chance to enjoy all the courses available. (If you do not usually cook some examples of things to buy and bring are a roast chicken, pizza, salad, etc.)
Thank you for your continued generosity in preparing this food for our pleasure.

Guest Speaker:

Our guest speaker from the Adult Task Force is David Gonzalez, FVAATF. 
Please let any of the officers know of any specific programs or topics you would like to have our society learn more about through our monthly speakers.
Don’t forget to pick up your name tag on the way into the hall.

Please remember our members who are ill or in need of prayers in your prayers.

Remember the Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the Chapel every Wednesday and Friday from 9:30 a.m. until 7:00 p.m.
Due to illness Marilyn Kauffmann has resigned as Membership Chairman. 
Sylvia DeLeon has agreed to do this for the rest of the year.

Please note the address and telephone number changes
KITCHEN HELPERS    
Kitchen helpers for the June meeting are: Rosalie Carpenter, Art and Peg Sheaffer, 
Sandy Spisak, Evon Jordan.

The kitchen committee is there from Noon until the end of the clean-up.

Thank you again for all who have signed up.

SUNSHINE:
Jeanne Woods will take care of the Sunshine committee. If you know of anyone who 

Should receive a card please contact Jeanne at 919-285-4726 or  woodsjeanne@yahoo.com.

FOOD PANTRY
Members of Martha’s Ministry thank you, the Silver and Gold members, for your continued donations of can and box foods to the church pantry. 
Don’t forget the Knights of Columbus Bingo on Thursday night in the Church hall.

The Knights of Columbus will be having coffee and donuts after the 9:00 a.m. Mass on the third Thursday of each month.

No new members in May
Dues for the year 2019:

Dues for 2019 are $15.00 per person. Checks should be made out to:

ST. BERNADETTE’S SILVER AND GOLD SOCIETY
If you are unable to attend a meeting please mail your dues to: 




Sylvia DeLeon




2105 Trefoil Lane




Fuquay-Varina, NC 27526
Dues paid are considered to be paid from January to December.  No matter what month they are paid, dues are to be paid again in January.

If dues were not paid by April 30th the member is considered delinquent and will not receive the newsletter after May. If, for any reason, you cannot get the dues in on time please contact Sylvia DeLeon.

MPORTANT –

If there are any changes to your personal profile – name, address, phone, e-mail, etc.

Please give or send them to:

Sylvia DeLeon





Jeanne Woods

919-567-1689


or


919-285-4726

sldeleon@me.com



                     woodsjeanne@yahoo.com
If you know of any member who is not receiving the Newsletter please ask that person to call or e-mail Sylvia (919-567-1689) or Jeanne (919-285-4726).

If you are receiving the newsletter by regular mail and do have an e-mail address please give that e-mail address to Sylvia DeLeon.
If you are receiving an e-mail containing a copy of the newsletter that you cannot open please contact Jeanne Woods.

BOOK EXCHANGE

At one time our members would bring books that they had read to our meeting.  We would like to start this again. Please feel free to bring one or more books to the meeting. Anyone wanting to read one of the books is welcome to take it and then pass it on to someone else. If books are brought and not taken the person bringing those books will take them back.

PICNIC IN OCTOBER
Our picnic is tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, October 2, 2019. It will be held at Lake Wheeler Park from 12:15 until 2:00 in our usual Pavilion 9. More information will be available at the meeting and in September.
ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE
Cruise out of Charleston on Carnival Line

The most interest was for the Carnival Charleston to Bahamas cruise, stopping at Half Moon Cay and Nassau. It leaves on November 11, 2019 and returns on November 16, 2019.

Updated prices are: 

Inside cabin. $427 for double. 

Ocean view. Starting at$487 for double. 

Balcony. Starting at $647 for double. 

Govt. fees $113, Gratuities $70, 

Deposit $150 all per persons

Balance due 9/2/2019 

AT THIS TIME IF YOUHAVE NOT SIGNED UP YOU CAN STILL MAKE  YOUR OWN RESERVATIONS AT CARNIVAL.COM

The Myrtle Beach Show Bus Tour has been put on hold because of lack of participation. We can't put together a bus trip without a minimum of thirty people. The folks who have paid will get their money back. If anyone desires a bus trip, please check with others who are running trips through different organizations as Silver & Gold can't seem to muster enough interest and participation at this time.
The Duke Gardens Tour was lovely and informative. We learned a lot of the history of the Gardens from our informative, charming docent and trolley driver. The five people who went had a wonderful time.
Nancy Panko 919-567-0399 
Mickey Bast    919-270-4154

PLEASE SAY A FEW PRAYERS FOR SOME OF OUR MEMBERS WHO ARE ILL.   THANK YOU.
Remaining Silver & Gold Society 2018/2019 Meeting Date
June 12, 2019
September 11, 2019

                                              October 2, 2019  (Picnic May Have a Date Change)
November 13, 2019

December 11, 2019 (Christmas Luncheon)
If the Wake County Schools are closed because of inclement weather on a meeting day the Silver and Gold meeting will be cancelled.

Thank you for taking the time to read the newsletter. Have a Happy and Healthy summer.
Jeanne Woods  -  Newsletter Chairperson
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